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Good morning and welcome to our last letter of the first half of the summer term.  Where has 

that gone?  

 

We've had a good week at school with plenty going on. This week Year 5 and 6 pupils were 

treated to self defence classes courtesy of the PTA.  They were a real change to our usual 

curriculum and hopefully gave the children a proper understanding about keeping safe. The self 

defence teacher wrote back to us saying: "It is very admirable that in times like today, there are 

schools prepared to take positive action in helping to train their children in both keeping safe and 

also confidence building. We tackled both Personal Safety and Self Defence in the sessions for all 

the children." 

 

Year 4 have also been learning about keeping safe, but this time on the roads.  They undertook 

workshops on road safety during their Bikeability sessions.  

 

The sports season is in full swing here with our cricket teams out this week participating in 

tournaments. Read the sports review later in the newsletter for the full updates.  

 

We've now completed our formal assessment cycle for Years 2 and 6.  Year 2 are now having a 

little celebration today for all their hard work.  

 

It is Mrs Stanley's last day with us today before she starts her maternity leave.  I am sure you will 

join me in wishing Mrs Stanley all the very best with her new arrival later in June, I will keep you 

posted on all the news.  A huge thank you to Mrs Brockway and Mrs Dearden for stepping in to 

teach Larch class for the next half term.  The staff here are always so good at helping to find 

those solutions to cover for staff who are sick or on maternity leave.  It really does make a huge 

difference when we can use our own staff rather than agency staff.  Our own staff know the 

children so well along with all the policies and procedures in school.  

 

We return to school on Monday 4th June; this is NOT an INSET day this year but we will be 

reverting back to this in 2019.  All of the term dates and INSET days are published on the school 

website and in this newsletter every week.  At our recent Education Welfare visit, the EWO 

(Education Welfare Officer) picked up on the number of pupils taking holiday during term 

time.  Please can I remind you that holidays should not be taken during term time.  Whilst the 

school currently has a no fining policy, this is regularly reviewed by governors.  I know from 

meetings with local headteachers, that certainly one school is now making pupils attend school 

in the holidays for time they have missed during the term time.  Again, this is not something we 

are proposing here, but I am making a plea that collectively we make every effort to ensure our 

children are at school.  

 

Next half term, we will hit the ground running with lots going on during and out of school hours.  

The PTA have a few events planned which you will have received communication about.  Thank 

you to everyone who donated cakes this week for the cake sale and for the parent volunteers 

who organised it.  Overleaf is an update from the PTA demonstrating how the funds have been 

spent recently.  This makes such a difference to the children at the school and helps to provide 

all of the things which the school budget just isn’t able to. 

 

Wishing you all a good half term, hopefully the sun will shine! 

 

Best wishes. 

 

Kathryn Krynicki 

Headteacher 

25 May 2018 

Pyrford Church of England Primary School 





Squirrels -  Clara Beasley for playing well with her 

friends, and Harry Thorpe for coming in to nursery so 

nicely. 

Hazel - Sam Willgoss for an excellent story about 

Supertato. 

Beech - Fergus Foden-Reekie for brilliant behaviour 

in the classroom. 

Chestnut - Charlotte Anderson for always working 

hard and trying her best. 

Oak - Ben Poole for trying hard with writing, and 

Emme Gwyther for excellent writing about Bob. 

Cedar - Alife Westen for working really hard this 

term. 

Hawthorn - Lalla-Salma Ayouche for working really 

hard in Maths. 

No KS2 awarded this week due to workshops 

PRAYER CLUB 
Thursdays, 3:15 - 3:45 pm 

Every week is for all ages and 

parents welcome.  We do 

a creative prayer activity 

and have a chance to pray for a specific year group 

too - after half term it’s Year 4. 

If your child is in Year 5, you will have 

received a letter about their Year 6 

residential visit to PGL Liddington in 2019.  

This must be returned with the £55 deposit 

by Monday 4th June (our first day back). 

The letter, in case it didn’t make it’s way home to you, is 

attached to the back of the newsletter. 

 

 

It’s class photos on Wednesday 6th 

June, so please make sure your child is 

dressed in clean, smart uniform. 

 



RADIO VISIT 

Parent Marie Foden organised a writing competition for Year 6 pupils earlier this year, with the prize being a visit 

to Talk Radio.  Early on Tuesday morning the winners, Logan Cormie and Herbie Hunter, travelled up to London 

with Marie and Mrs Little to see behind the scenes - here’s their report. 

“On Tuesday the 22nd of May, we went to the talk radio studio in London. Upon 

our arrival, we saw Dan Snow (a famous TV presenter.) Toured by Rachael Jewell, 

we went upstairs to where talkRADIO and talkSPORT were being broadcasted. 

When we went into the talkRADIO room, we met Julia Hartley-Brewer on her 

breakfast show. We also met Mike Graham.  

Later, when we went to the talk sport part of the building, we met Tony 

Cascarino, a former footballer who played in the F.A cup finals. He was signed to 

Chelsea and Aston Villa and had 88 caps for the republic of Ireland. Presenting 

was Alan Brazil (who played for Spurs, Manchester United and Scotland) and co-

presenting was Dean Saunders (who played for Aston Villa, Liverpool and had 75 

caps for Wales.) 

Finally, we went to Virgin where we met Sam Pinkham and Kate Lawler (the breakfast show presenters.) They 

showed us the music order and how everything worked. Then, we went into the studio and met Eddie Temple-

Morris who showed us his equipment.  We had a fantastic day out. THANK YOU Mrs Little and Marie!!!” 

We have had a very busy and successful week on the cricket front. 

This Monday we went to St. George’s Junior School  to play in the first round of the Geoff Richard’s Trophy.  This 

was a year 6 boys’ match which is played with a hard ball.  We had to play two matches, firstly against St. George’s 

and then against West Byfleet.   We played valiantly against a strong St. George’s team.  We lost that match 215-

233.  Our second match against a historically very strong West Byfleet team resulted in a glorious victory 237-211.  

The boys played brilliantly in two very competitive games.  A big well done to Sami Salim (Captain), Andrew 

Elbourn, Charlie Jones, Tom Giddings, Jack Hollingsbee, Jack Purnell, Daniel Krikorian and George Goodman.  Many 

thanks to Mr Lawson (Charlie’s Grandad) for coaching and helping with the boys on the day.  

On Wednesday, our year 5/6 girls took part in a Kwik Cricket Tournament at Old Woking CC.  This is a tournament 

that all local primary schools take part in.  Our girls team of Sophie Wass (Captain), Charlotte Wass, Ava Mantell, 

Lola Tipping, Katherine Sumner,  Emily Cobbett, Tamsin Hurles and Eva Swindells all played superbly.  We won our 

first round where we had to play St. Mary’s,  Pirbright and New Monument.  In the semi final we were against West 

Byfleet.  It was a very close game and the atmosphere on the boundary lines was 

very fraught with West Byfleet checking the scores with the umpire after every 

round.  We emerged victorious having won by 6 runs, to roars of amazement 

from the Pyrford camp and disconsolate sighs from the West Byfleet camp.  We 

played a very strong Horsell team in the final and unfortunately lost.  However 

the girls are to be congratulated on coming an amazing second place out of all 

the primary schools in the Woking District.  Many thanks to Mrs Sumner for 

helping on the day. 

STOP PRESS  ***We have just heard that on the back of the boys’ games 

against St. George’s and West Byfleet on Monday, we have emerged as best runners-up (this was based on our 

run rate) and have therefore secured a place in the next round of the Geoff Richard’s Trophy!  We are due to 

play Cranmore School in early June.  It is good to note that we are the only state primary school to have won a 

place in the next round*** 



This week we include Conversation and Social Media Tips. 

We will be placing all these on the Film & Internet Safety page on the school website. 

With thanks to the website www.internetmatters.org 

http://www.internetmatters.org










SCHOOL DATES FOR 2017—2018 ACADEMIC YEAR 

Description Date Time 

Summer Half term 28 May - 1 June  

Yr 6 Bikeability Couse Mon 4 - Fri 8 June  

Class photos Wed 6 June  

KS2 Choir to Primary Music Festival - Aldershot Mon 11 June 16:15-20:30 

Yr 2 to The Lookout Discovery Centre Tue 12 June  

Yr 4 to Wisley Wed 13 June  

New Parents’ meeting Wed 13 June 10:00 

Yr 4-6 Choir to Singing Picnic in Woking Park Fri 15 June 10:30-13:30 

PTA Golf Day Fri 15 June  

Yr 6 Residential to Gaveston Hall 18 - 22 June  

Yr 1 to Chessington Thu 21 June  

PTA Masked Ball at Brooklands Fri 22 June  

Elm class to Henley Fort Mon 25 June  

Yr 6 Leavers’ Service at Guildford Cathedral Mon 25 June 12:30 

Juniper class to Henley Fort Tue 26 June  

Maple class to Henley Fort Wed 27 June  

Yr 5 Away Day to Fullbrook Fri 29 June  

Yr 5 Bikeability Course Mon 2 - Thu 5 July  

Secondary School Induction Days Tue 3 and/or Wed 4 July  

New Reception Induction sessions Wed 4 July  

Yr 2 Pedals Course Fri 6 July  

Yr 4 Brass Concert Sat 7 July  

FS & KS1 Sports Day Tue 10 July am 

KS2 Sports Day Thu 12 July  

Pyrford & Wisley Flower Show Sat 14 July  

KS2 After School Choir to ‘No Sound Ever Dies’ Sat 14 July  

Yr 6 Production - performance to parents Wed 18 July 13:50 

Yr 6 Leavers’ Disco Wed 18 July 18:30-20:00 

Leavers’ Service at CoGS Fri 20 July 09:30 

Last Day of Summer Term Fri 20 July finish at 13:30 

INSET DAY Mon 23 July  

2018/19 Term Dates & INSETs 

INSET DAY Tue 4 September First day of Spring term Mon 7 January 

INSET DAY Wed 5 September Spring Half Term 18 - 22 February 

First day of Autumn term Thu 6 September Last day of Spring term Fri 5 April 

Autumn Half term 22 - 26 October Easter Holidays 8 - 22 April 

Last day of Autumn term Wed 19 December First Day of Summer term Tue 23 April 

Christmas Holidays 20 December - 2 January Summer Half term 27 - 31 May 

INSET DAY Thu 3 January INSET DAY Mon 3 June 

INSET DAY Fri 4 January Last day of Summer term Wed 24 July 



WASPS SWIMMING GALA 

Saturday 23rd June at 6:30pm 

Last year Pyrford School had a fantastic time at WASPS, swimming their hearts out and coming away with an 

amazing third place, with a trophy to boot.  And so, again, we are looking for enthusiastic and able 

swimmers to represent their school in this year’s competition. 

Year 6 swimmers (3 girls and 3 boys)    Year 5 swimmers  (3 girls and 3 boys) 

1 year 4 swimmer boy OR girl     1 year 3 swimmer boy OR girl  

If your child is interested in swimming and would be available on 23rd June, please complete the form below and 

email back to alisonwong74@gmail.com 

 Child’s Name  

Class  

Strongest Stroke (circle or highlight) Front crawl 

Back stroke 

Breaststroke 

Weakest Stroke (circle or highlight) Front crawl 

Back stroke 

Breaststroke 

Swimming times  if you have them for any strokes  

Swimming lessons? Yes / No 

Swimming Level:  

Club swimmer? Yes / No 

Club: 

Available on June 23rd Yes / No 

 

 

 

Thank you to everyone who supported the ice 

cream sales last week.  We raised £280!  We will 

be donating half to the Friends of Chernobyl 

Children who will use it to help pay for activities, 

trips and outings whilst the children are staying 

with our families locally next month.  The rest will 

buy more resources for Treetops. 

mailto:alisonwong74@gmail.com











